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Stower Vale Pre-school

Newsletter Autumn Term – 2020 – 2
Committee Meeting
Due to the ongoing pandemic Committee Meetings will now be held via email.  If you are currently a Committee Member the Chairperson will be in touch around the beginning of December, if there is anything you would like to discuss please email Sam direct before this time.
Forest Area Visits
These visits will take place at 9.30am on the following days:-


Monday 9th November

Tuesday 17th November

Monday 23rd November

Tuesday 1st December

Monday 7th December
Please make a note of the dates that your child will visit the forest area and ensure they are wearing long trousers/leggings and long-sleeved tops (there are stinging nettles and thistles in the area), as well as weather appropriate clothing such as outdoor coats/sunhats, wellington boots and named water bottle.  A reminder of the dates will be put on the notice board.
Wet weather
Please ensure that your child brings waterproofs, welly boots and outdoor coats etc with them every day as we can no longer provide spares for children to share, also please ensure all items are named.
Pre-school Portraits
If you gave permission for your child’s photograph to be taken we will give you the log-in details to your child’s private online space to view the photographs in the next couple of weeks, this will be in time to order for Christmas.
Lunchboxes
A reminder to please cut any grapes in your child’s lunchbox in half, the latest recommendations are to cut them vertically, also no nuts in lunchboxes please, thank you.
Funding
The funding forms for the Spring Term are now ready to be completed, these are in your child’s pocket ready to take home, please complete these and return them as soon as possible.  County have also asked that when entering your child’s name please ensure this matches the full names on their Birth Certificate, also fill in your complete address as per your Council Tax bill.  When County then come to check these details there will be no confusion if the details are entered incorrectly.
If your child is becoming funded in the Spring Term and you think that you may be eligible for 30hour funding please apply for this now, if you need any help please speak to Claire.  If you are already receiving 30hour funding please ensure that you continue to update your details when prompted by the HMRC every 3 months otherwise you will lose the extended hours.  Your funding form will have your child’s hours entered, please check these are correct and if not please speak to Claire.

Staff
We are very sad to announce that Brenda will no longer be continuing at Pre-school in her role as Bank Staff due to other work commitments.  Brenda has been with us since 2011 and for the majority of her time has been a Play Assistant.  Some of you may know Brenda if you were at Pre-school last year and have had siblings attend in the past.  There is a card in the kitchen if you would like to sign it, we are also sending her flowers as we have not been able to say goodbye and thank you face-to-face but wish her all the best in the future.

Tapestry
A reminder that we are now using Tapestry to share your child’s planning, to access their weekly focus please go to the Tapestry desktop site and sign into your account, there is an Activities section at the top of the screen.

Covid-19 Policy
Please find attached a copy of our Covid-19 Policy for your information.  As you will be aware there is a nationwide lockdown scheduled from Thursday 5th November for four weeks, this does not however include education, we will be running as normal.  If you have any concerns or queries please do not hesitate in speaking to Claire or Karon.

Easy Fundraising

Just letting you know that we are registered with easyfundraising, which means you can raise FREE donations for us every time you shop online. Over 4,000 shops and sites will donate to us when you use easyfundraising to shop with them – at no extra cost to yourself!  These donations really mount up and make a BIG difference to us, so we’d really appreciate it if you could take a moment to sign up and support us. It’s completely FREE and only takes a moment.
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/stowerprovostschool/?utm_campaign=raise-more&utm_content=cpl
Or click on the link at the bottom of our website.

Thank you so much!
Christmas
Due to the current climate we will unfortunately be unable to go ahead with our usual Christmas celebrations which included a visit from Father Christmas, the Nativity Play and party where family were invited too.  We will however be singing Christmas songs with the children and are planning lots of fun activities in the lead up to Christmas.  Your child’s Key Person will ensure that these activities are posted on Tapestry with short videos or photographs so that you don’t miss a thing!
The week beginning Monday 7th December is Christmas Jumper week, we will be raising funds for Save the Children.  If your child could wear a Christmas jumper at some point during the week that would be great, we are asking for a £1 donation.  
Dates for the Diary
Forest Area Visits – 9th, 17th, 23rd November and 1st, 7th December
Christmas Jumper Week – 7th December
Last day of term – 18th December
Back to Pre-school – 7th January
Please note all term dates and activity days are also posted on the Pre-school website

